
Carrigaline Municipal District 
Cork County Council 

Floor 5 
County Hall 

Cork 
 

13th October 2021 
 
 
TO/ Each Member of the Carrigaline Municipal District 
 
A Chara, 
 
Tionolfar Chruinniú den choiste thuas luaite mar leanas: - 
Please take note that a meeting of the Carrigaline Municipal District will be held via Microsoft Teams on 
Monday 18th of October at 14:00 for the transaction of the following business: 
 

1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí / Confirmation of Minutes 
 

To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 20th September 
2021 

 
2. Matters Arising 
 
3. Correspondence  

 

4. Proposed Housing Development at Coastguard Cottage Site, Crosshaven 

 
5. Breithniúcháin ar Tuairiscí agus Moltaí / Consideration of Reports and Recommendations  

 
(i) Lease of Land at Fort Camden  
(ii) Grant of Wayleave at Kilnagleary, Carrigaline to Irish Water 
 

6. Speed Limit Review Proposals 

 

7. Members Discretionary Fund 

 

(i) Street Café for Corks Homeless 

 

8. Municipal District Officers Report 

 

9. Chun na Ruin so leanas ón gComhairleoir a mheas:/To consider the following Notices of Motion in 
the name of: 
 

Cllr. Seamus McGrath  

1. To request that the uncontrolled crossing by Forest Park, Upper Kilmoney Road, be upgraded to a 

Zebra Crossing.  

 



2. This Municipal District calls on Irish Water to immediately and permanently address the ongoing 

odour issues at the Shanbally Wastewater Treatment Plant.  

 

3. To seek a written update on the Eastern Corridor/Bothar Guidel junction upgrade scheme.  When is 

work expected to commence?  

Cllr. Audrey Buckley 

1. I would ask that the council would look at implementing speed safety measures on the point road 

before the Crosshaven Boatyard entrance.  With the new owners using access onto the road with large 

vehicles and machines, the volume of traffic and the many walkers on the point road has increased.  

 

2. I would like to see Carrigaline MD in the future, plan to have areas/verges cut back before school 

starts back in September. Children's access to schools from laneways/footpaths should be free of 

verges/brush and if need be laneways cleaned down for safe passage for school going children. 

 

3. I would like an update please on the proposed safe passage walk/route from Fountainstown to the 

Minane Bridge access road. 

Cllr. Ben Dalton O’Sullivan 

1. That the Footpaths at Fernlea, Carrigaline would be included in the next footpath replacement 
program.  

 
2. That a footpath would be constructed from the GAA field in Waterfall, to the existing footpath in the 

village. I note that there is a considerable distance from the GAA field to the village, I would request 
that the Local Roads Design Office would look at this as a part of an NTA fund or an appropriate 
funding scheme.  

 
3. That a gully would be installed on the R613 at the gate of the Marian Hall, Ballinhassig. 

 

10. Votes of Congratulations 

 

11. Any Other Business 


